

PRESENT

Mr. F. Norris (Chairman), Mr. C. Knight, Mr. S. Gibbs, Mrs. C. McCafferty, Mrs. L. Shanks, PC Tilbury, Cllr. Thornber, PC Tilbury, Mrs. N. Deering (Clerk)

APOLOGIES

Mr. P. Fairweather, Mr. N. Weiss, Cllr. Vickers, Mrs. R. Pearson

763. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Proposed: Mr. S. Gibbs Seconded: Mrs. L. Shanks

764. MATTERS ARISING

750. Mr. Norris said he had not contacted Mrs. Green about her presentation, but had spoken to Mr. Dovey and he was pleased. Said we would do this in the autumn.

All agreed we should also make a presentation to Mrs. Cooke-Hurle.

Water still coming from Rose Cottage. Clerk to contact the Estate and ask if they had any feedback on this.

765. SIGNING OF THE AUDIT COMMISSION &

766. ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT

Proposed: Mr. Knight Seconded: Mr. Gibbs

767. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Mr. Norris - cheque for the Church

768. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None

769. HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILS REPRESENTATIVES REPORT

(to include the Bell Bollards)

Cllr. Thornber congratulated Mr. Norris on his appointment as Chairman. Said he had stood aside from Leadership and has been elected to Chairman of HCC - a move from operational responsibilities to a civic and ceremonial role and chairing county council meetings. Also been reappointed to the NFNPA. Said he has been

very involved with the accident that happened to Cllr. Vickers - a car went round the chicanes at speed, did not stop and hit Cllr. Vickers, turned the car round three times and hit the back of the car. Cllr. Vickers is in constant pain - this could have been a very serious accident. Said he met with highway officers to discuss various options and preferred a series of rumble strips on the main road before the Norleywood/Bull Hill crossroads. Had asked for double white lines in the middle of the road, but Dept. of Transport regulations does not allow this. Asking for chicanes to be made more severe. Discussed staggered crossroads, but Forestry Commission would not be happy to give up the land, but they would gain back the original land. There seems to be a problem with people estimating the speed of oncoming vehicles, they need to slow that traffic. Rumble strips would be audible and have an effect of slightly slowing traffic.

Cllr. Thornber said he has had a good look at the bell bollards, which seem as yet

unscathed and do not seem quite as intrusive as thought, but certainly not in keeping with the posts. Said he has not yet received the traffic report that was done when these were installed. Mr. Norris said he has received comments regarding the traffic lights and these are not preferred, took the fire engine 7 minutes to turnout and they caused massive queues and also pollution levels to be considered, but in general they do not like the mix of bollards and posts. Some residents feel the posts should be removed, but residents living there want to keep them. Mr. Haas seems happy. One parishioner has been watching the lorries and said they are now aware they are there and they stop, look ahead and move over when the road is clear, to avoid clipping their wheels. Heard that a lorry reversing down the high street nearly clipped the cottage next door to the Haas' and had heard another post might be put in. Cllr. Thornber says in the long term to

press for a lorry ban, but it is going to be very difficult. Mr. Gibbs asked if we could just ban certain size lorries. Cllr. Thornber said it was not impossible, but difficult, would have to consult adjoining parish councils. Said when Mr. Montagu suggested a one way system that Denny Wood objected strongly and has to be sufficient traffic and in particular issues with pedestrians. Will look forward

to seeing the survey. Discussed Ampress Bridge. Mr. Gibbs asked about developers there, could some of the cost be put on the developers. Cllr. Thornber said what they are entitled to say to developers of housing/estates is that they must make a contribution to the infrastructure within that estate, but in terms of major roads, which is our responsibility, then do not think we can ask them. Will check with the Director of Environment.

Mr. Knight mentioned the recent cycling event and that they were stopping the traffic at Ipley coming from Marchwood. Cllr. Thornber said no one has that legal authority. Said he thought

they had an agreement with the organisers that they observe the highway code. Said they are watching them carefully and the organisers know if they have continued problems we will seek a traffic prohibition order.

770. NEW FOREST DISTRICT COUNCILS REPRESENTATIVE'S REPORT

Cllr. Vickers not present

771. UPDATE FROM PC TILBURY

Reported that an energizer had been stolen from Godfreys Farm, a shed broken into at the Hummicks. Dog bite incident at the Motor Museum, poachers at St. Leonards, 2 thefts at Autojumble, tampering of a vehicle by the back gate of Norris', but nothing taken. Waterside quite busy, armed robbery at Blackfield. Stealing from cars - did operation last week overnight and this seems to have stopped. Said Inspector Katherine Willoughby at Hythe would like to come and meet the council. PC Tilbury will invite her to the Sept meeting.

772. 8TH COUNCILLOR

Mr. Norris said he had an email from Mr. Weiss and he did think that Christine Dare could be good to join, but has not had a response. Christine Hills, Christine Dyke and Mike Dolbear were mentioned. Mr. Gibbs will approach Mrs. Dyke.

773. BUS SHELTER

Mr. Norris said we have 2 quotes, fabric removed is high spec roofing felt with copper foil - feels we should not put the copper foil back on as they will probably try and take it again. Quotes £800 + VAT and £400 for mineral felt. Asked how long mineral felt lasts, Mrs. McCafferty did not feel it would last very long. Mr. Norris said he will ask how long it will last and if approx. 20 years then we will go ahead.

774. CHEQUE SIGNING

Mrs. L. Shanks - £32.88

Church Flower Fund - £67.12

Playsafety Ltd - £78.00

Proposed : Mrs. McCafferty Seconded: Mr. Knight

775. CORRESPONDENCE

Email from Clare Norman re events and use of the gate. Mr. Gibbs felt it would be a good idea to ask the Estate to come in and tell us what events they are running and how many times they will need to open the gate. Mrs. Shanks felt that residents that are affected by events should be informed about them.

General

Sway Parish Council - Finance Training - 9th July - Mr. Norris said he would be attending and Mrs. Shanks will see if she is available.

Rural Services Network - Weekly Email News Digest - 28th May, 4th/11th/17th

June + Fuel Poverty June 2013 and Rural Transport May 2013, Rural

Opportunities Bulletin

HALC - e-update June 2013

Community First NF ebuletin June

Fawley Armed Forces Day - 22nd June

Community Action Hampshire - June 2013

Navitus Bay Drop in sessions

AON Insurance - renewal confirmed

Lloyds TSB - Changing signatories

- Changes to Business account

- Statement - 30th June - £11,155.50

Parish & Community News

BSE - Quote for bus shelter

Keith Sanger - quote for bus shelter

NFALC - Agenda

NFNPA

Draft Boldre Parish Design Statement

New Forest Community Routes

Minerals & Waste Site Monitoring

Agricultural Occupancy Monitoring Cases

Enforcement Control - 3rd June

NFDC

Temp. Events Notices:

Treehouses - wedding - 24th August and 6th July

Beaulieu Abbey Church - 22nd June

Master Builders House Hotel - Food & Drink Festival - 29th and 30th June

The Barn, Leygreen Farm - 21st Birthday Party - 22nd June

Recycling Boxes

Local sun awareness campaign

776. PLANNING

Otterwood Livestock Building

Exbury Road

BPC GRANTS PERMISSION - AGREE WITH DECISION BY NFNPA

Oakdene Demolition/Replacement Dwelling

Furzey Lane

Asked for an extension of time

Peachtree House Extension

Hatchet Lane

BPC GRANTS PERMISSION - AGREE WITH DECISION BY NFNPA

777. PLANNING DECISIONS

Norris' Shop Internal & external alterations

46 High Street GRANTED

The Rings App for certificate of lawful dev for proposed extensions

Hartford Heath RAISE NO OBJECTIONS

778. QUESTION TIME

Mr. Norris mentioned times of PC meeting - should we have it earlier in the autumn?

Mrs. McCafferty said she is having problems with the website. Will put on July

Agenda. Mr. Gibbs said he would get involved.

Mrs. Shanks mentioned 2 incidents at Pig Bush and people getting stuck in the mud, involving the fire brigade and helicopter, said should we write to the NPA.

Mr. Norris said this would be best mentioned at a Quadrant meeting. Mentioned Chestnut Cottage, it seems to have been left to fall into disrepair, which should not be allowed as it is in a prominent position and in a conservation area. Is it a listed building? Feels we should write to the Estate, EH, NPA.

Mr. Knight said water was still coming from Rose Cottage - Clerk to write to Estate and ask if they have had any feedback.

Meeting closed at 9.20 a .m.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING : Wednesday 17th July 2013 at 7.30p.m. Committee Room, Beaulieu Village Hall.

PRESENT

Mr. F. Norris (Chairman), Mr. C. Knight, Mr. S. Gibbs, Mrs. C. McCafferty, Mrs. L. Shanks, PC Tilbury, Cllr. Thornber, PC Tilbury, Mrs. N. Deering (Clerk)

APOLOGIES

Mr. P. Fairweather, Mr. N. Weiss, Cllr. Vickers, Mrs. R. Pearson

763. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Proposed: Mr. S. Gibbs Seconded: Mrs. L. Shanks

764. MATTERS ARISING

750. Mr. Norris said he had not contacted Mrs. Green about her presentation, but had spoken to Mr. Dovey and he was pleased. Said we would do this in the autumn.

All agreed we should also make a presentation to Mrs. Cooke-Hurle.

Water still coming from Rose Cottage. Clerk to contact the Estate and ask if they had any feedback on this.

765. SIGNING OF THE AUDIT COMMISSION &

766. ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT

Proposed: Mr. Knight Seconded: Mr. Gibbs

767. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Mr. Norris - cheque for the Church

768. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None

769. HAMPSHIRE COUNTY COUNCILS REPRESENTATIVES REPORT

(to include the Bell Bollards)

Cllr. Thornber congratulated Mr. Norris on his appointment as Chairman. Said he had stood aside from Leadership and has been elected to Chairman of HCC - a move from operational responsibilities to a civic and ceremonial role and chairing county council meetings. Also been reappointed to the NFNPA. Said he has been very involved with the accident that happened to Cllr. Vickers - a car went round the schaines at speed, did not stop and hit Cllr. Vickers, turned the car round three times and hit the back of the car. Cllr. Vickers is in constant pain - this could have been a very serious accident. Said he met with highway officers to discuss various options and preferred a series of rumble strips on the main road before the

Norleywood/Bull Hill crossroads. Had asked for double white lines in the middle of the road , but dept. of transport regulations does not allow this. Asking for chicanes to be made more severe. Discussed staggered crossroads, but Forestry Commision would not be happy to give up the land, but they would gain back the original land. There seems to be a problem with people estimating the speed of oncoming vehicles, they need to slow that traffic. Rumble strips would be audible and have an effect of slightly slowing traffic.

Cllr. Thornber said he has had a good look at the bell bollards, which seem as yet

unscathed and do not seem quite as intrusive as thought, but certainly not in keeping with the posts. Said he has not yet received the traffic report that was done when these were installed. Mr. Norris said he has received comments regarding the traffic lights and these are not preferred, took the fire engine 7 minutes to turnout and they caused massive queues and also pollution levels to be considered, but in general they do not like the mix of bollards and posts. Some residents feel the posts should be removed, but residents living there want to keep them. Mr. Haas seems happy. One parishioner has been watching the lorries and said they are now aware they are there and they stop, look ahead and move over when the road is clear, to avoid clipping their wheels. Heard that a lorry reversing down the high street nearly clipped the cottage next door to the Haas' and had heard another post might be put in. Cllr. Thornber says in the long term to

press for a lorry ban, but it is going to be very difficult. Mr. Gibbs asked if we could just ban certain size lorries. Cllr. Thornber said it was not impossible, but difficult, would have to consult adjoining parish councils. Said when Mr. Montagu suggested a one way system that Denny Wood objected strongly and has to be sufficient traffic and in particular issues with pedestrians. Will look forward

to seeing the survey. Discussed Ampress Bridge. Mr. Gibbs asked about developers there, could some of the cost be put on the developers. Cllr. Thornber said what they are entitled to say to developers of housing/estates is that they must make a contribution to the infrastructure within that estate, but in terms of major roads, which is our responsibility, then do not think we can ask them. Will check with the Director of Environment.

Mr. Knight mentioned the recent cycling event and that they were stopping the traffic at Ipley coming from Marchwood. Cllr. Thornber said no one has that legal authority. Said he thought they had an agreement with the organisers that they observe the highway code. Said they are watching them carefully and the organisers know if they have continued problems we will seek a traffic prohibition order.

770. NEW FOREST DISTRICT COUNCILS REPRESENTATIVE'S REPORT

Cllr. Vickers not present

771. UPDATE FROM PC TILBURY

Reported that an energizer had been stolen from Godfreys Farm, a shed broken into at the Hummicks. Dog bite incident at the Motor Museum, poachers at St. Leonards, 2 thefts at Autojumble, tampering of a vehicle by the back gate of Norris', but nothing taken. Waterside quite busy, armed robbery at Blackfield. Stealing from cars - did operation last week overnight and this seems to have stopped. Said Inspector Katherine Willoughby at Hythe would like to come and meet the council. PC Tilbury will invite her to the Sept meeting.

772. 8TH COUNCILLOR

Mr. Norris said he had an email from Mr. Weiss and he did think that Christine Dare could be good to join, but has not had a response. Christine Hills, Christine Dyke and Mike Dolbear were mentioned. Mr. Gibbs will approach Mrs. Dyke.

773. BUS SHELTER

Mr. Norris said we have 2 quotes, fabric removed is high spec roofing felt with copper foil - feels we should not put the copper foil back on as they will probably try and take it again. Quotes £800 + VAT and £400 for mineral felt. Asked how long mineral felt lasts, Mrs. McCafferty did not feel it would last very long. Mr. Norris said he will ask how long it will last and if approx. 20 years then we will go ahead.

774. CHEQUE SIGNING

Mrs. L. Shanks - £32.88

Church Flower Fund - £67.12

Playsafety Ltd - £78.00

Proposed : Mrs. McCafferty Seconded: Mr. Knight

775. CORRESPONDENCE

Email from Clare Norman re events and use of the gate. Mr. Gibbs felt it would

be a good idea to ask the Estate to come in and tell us what events they are running and how many times they will need to open the gate. Mrs. Shanks felt that residents that are affected by events should be informed about them.

General

Sway Parish Council - Finance Training - 9th July - Mr. Norris said he would be attending and Mrs. Shanks will see if she is available.

Rural Services Network - Weekly Email News Digest - 28th May, 4th/11th/17th

June + Fuel Poverty June 2013 and Rural Transport May 2013, Rural

Opportunities Bulletin

HALC - e-update June 2013

Community First NF ebuletin June

Fawley Armed Forces Day - 22nd June

Community Action Hampshire - June 2013

Navitus Bay Drop in sessions

AON Insurance - renewal confirmed

Lloyds TSB - Changing signatories

- Changes to Business account

- Statement - 30th June - £11,155.50

Parish & Community News

BSE - Quote for bus shelter

Keith Sanger - quote for bus shelter

NFALC - Agenda

NFNPA

Draft Boldre Parish Design Statement

New Forest Community Routes

Minerals & Waste Site Monitoring

Agricultural Occupancy Monitoring Cases

Enforcement Control - 3rd June

NFDC

Temp. Events Notices:

Treehouses - wedding - 24th August and 6th July

Beaulieu Abbey Church - 22nd June

Master Builders House Hotel - Food & Drink Festival - 29th and 30th June

The Barn, Leygreen Farm - 21st Birthday Party - 22nd June

Recycling Boxes

Local sun awareness campaign

776. PLANNING

Otterwood Livestock Building

Exbury Road

BPC GRANTS PERMISSION - AGREE WITH DECISION BY NFNPA

Oakdene Demolition/Replacement Dwelling

Furzey Lane

Asked for an extension of time

Peachtree House Extension

Hatchet Lane

BPC GRANTS PERMISSION - AGREE WITH DECISION BY NFNPA

777. PLANNING DECISIONS

Norris' Shop Internal & external alterations

46 High Street GRANTED

The Rings App for certificate of lawful dev for proposed extensions

Hartford Heath RAISE NO OBJECTIONS

778. QUESTION TIME

Mr. Norris mentioned times of PC meeting - should we have it earlier in the autumn?

Mrs. McCafferty said she is having problems with the website. Will put on July Agenda. Mr. Gibbs said he would get involved.

Mrs. Shanks mentioned 2 incidents at Pig Bush and people getting stuck in the mud, involving the fire brigade and helicopter, said should we write to the NPA.

Mr. Norris said this would be best mentioned at a Quadrant meeting. Mentioned Chestnut Cottage, it seems to have been left to fall into disrepair, which should not be allowed as it is in a prominent position and in a conservation area. Is it a listed building? Feels we should write to the Estate, EH, NPA.

Mr. Knight said water was still coming from Rose Cottage - Clerk to write to Estate and ask if they have had any feedback.

Meeting closed at 9.20 a .m.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING : Wednesday 17th July 2013 at 7.30p.m. Committee Room, Beaulieu Village Hall.

PRESENT

Mr. F. Norris (Chairman), Mr. C. Knight, Mr. S. Gibbs, Mrs. C. McCafferty, Mrs. L. Shanks, PC Tilbury, Cllr. Thornber, PC Tilbury, Mrs. N. Deering (Clerk)

APOLOGIES

Mr. P. Fairweather, Mr. N. Weiss, Cllr. Vickers, Mrs. R. Pearson

763. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Proposed: Mr. S. Gibbs Seconded: Mrs. L. Shanks

764. MATTERS ARISING

750. Mr. Norris said he had not contacted Mrs. Green about her presentation, but had spoken to Mr. Dovey and he was pleased. Said we would do this in the autumn.

All agreed we should also make a presentation to Mrs. Cooke-Hurle.

Water still coming from Rose Cottage. Clerk to contact the Estate and ask if they had any feedback on this.

765. SIGNING OF THE AUDIT COMMISSION &

766. ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT

Proposed: Mr. Knight Seconded: Mr. Gibbs

767. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Mr. Norris - cheque for the Church

768. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None

769. HAMPHIRE COUNTY COUNCILS REPRESENTATIVES REPORT

(to include the Bell Bollards)

Cllr. Thornber congratulated Mr. Norris on his appointment as Chairman. Said he had stood aside from Leadership and has been elected to Chairman of HCC - a move from operational responsibilities to a civic and ceremonial role and chairing county council meetings. Also been reappointed to the NFNPA. Said he has been very involved with the accident that happened to Cllr. Vickers - a car went round the schaines at speed, did not stop and hit Cllr. Vickers, turned the car round three times and hit the back of the car. Cllr. Vickers is in constant pain - this could have been a very serious accident. Said he met with highway officers to discuss various options and preferred a series of rumble strips on the main road before the Norleywood/Bull Hill crossroads. Had asked for double white lines in the middle of the road , but dept. of transport regulations does not allow this. Asking for chicanes to be made more severe. Discussed staggered crossroads, but Forestry Commision would not be happy to give up the land, but they would gain back the

original land. There seems to be a problem with people estimating the speed of oncoming vehicles, they need to slow that traffic. Rumble strips would be audible and have an effect of slightly slowing traffic.

Cllr. Thornber said he has had a good look at the bell bollards, which seem as yet

unscathed and do not seem quite as intrusive as thought, but certainly not in keeping with the posts. Said he has not yet received the traffic report that was done when these were installed. Mr. Norris said he has received comments regarding the traffic lights and these are not preferred, took the fire engine 7 minutes to turnout and they caused massive queues and also pollution levels to be considered, but in general they do not like the mix of bollards and posts. Some residents feel the posts should be removed, but residents living there want to keep them. Mr. Haas seems happy. One parishioner has been watching the lorries and said they are now aware they are there and they stop, look ahead and move over when the road is clear, to avoid clipping their wheels. Heard that a lorry reversing down the high street nearly clipped the cottage next door to the Haas' and had heard another post might be put in. Cllr. Thornber says in the long term to

press for a lorry ban, but it is going to be very difficult. Mr. Gibbs asked if we could just ban certain size lorries. Cllr. Thornber said it was not impossible, but difficult, would have to consult adjoining parish councils. Said when Mr. Montagu suggested a one way system that Denny Wood objected strongly and has to be sufficient traffic and in particular issues with pedestrians. Will look forward

to seeing the survey. Discussed Ampress Bridge. Mr. Gibbs asked about developers there, could some of the cost be put on the developers. Cllr. Thornber said what they are entitled to say to developers of housing/estates is that they must make a contribution to the infrastructure within that estate, but in terms of major roads, which is our responsibility, then do not think we can ask them. Will check with the Director of Environment.

Mr. Knight mentioned the recent cycling event and that they were stopping the traffic at Ipley coming from Marchwood. Cllr. Thornber said no one has that legal authority. Said he thought they had an agreement with the organisers that they observe the highway code. Said they are watching them carefully and the organisers know if they have continued problems we will seek a traffic prohibition order.

770. NEW FOREST DISTRICT COUNCILS REPRESENTATIVE'S REPORT

Cllr. Vickers not present

771. UPDATE FROM PC TILBURY

Reported that an energizer had been stolen from Godfreys Farm, a shed broken

into at the Hummicks. Dog bite incident at the Motor Museum, poachers at St.

Leonards, 2 thefts at Autojumble, tampering of a vehicle by the back gate of

Norris', but nothing taken. Waterside quite busy, armed robbery at Blackfield.

Stealing from cars - did operation last week overnight and this seems to have stopped. Said Inspector Katherine Willoughby at Hythe would like to come and meet the council. PC Tilbury will invite her to the Sept meeting.

772. 8TH COUNCILLOR

Mr. Norris said he had an email from Mr. Weiss and he did think that Christine Dare could be good to join, but has not had a response. Christine Hills, Christine Dyke and Mike Dolbear were mentioned. Mr. Gibbs will approach Mrs. Dyke.

773. BUS SHELTER

Mr. Norris said we have 2 quotes, fabric removed is high spec roofing felt with copper foil - feels we should not put the copper foil back on as they will probably try and take it again. Quotes £800 + VAT and £400 for mineral felt. Asked how long mineral felt lasts, Mrs. McCafferty did not feel it would last very long. Mr. Norris said he will ask how long it will last and if approx. 20 years then we will go ahead.

774. CHEQUE SIGNING

Mrs. L. Shanks - £32.88

Church Flower Fund - £67.12

Playsafety Ltd - £78.00

Proposed : Mrs. McCafferty Seconded: Mr. Knight

775. CORRESPONDENCE

Email from Clare Norman re events and use of the gate. Mr. Gibbs felt it would be a good idea to ask the Estate to come in and tell us what events they are running and how many times they will need to open the gate. Mrs. Shanks felt that residents that are affected by events should be informed about them.

General

Sway Parish Council - Finance Training - 9th July - Mr. Norris said he would be attending and Mrs. Shanks will see if she is available.

Rural Services Network - Weekly Email News Digest - 28th May, 4th/11th/17th

June + Fuel Poverty June 2013 and Rural Transport May 2013, Rural

Opportunities Bulletin

HALC - e-update June 2013

Community First NF ebuletin June

Fawley Armed Forces Day - 22nd June

Community Action Hampshire - June 2013

Navitus Bay Drop in sessions

AON Insurance - renewal confirmed

Lloyds TSB - Changing signatories

- Changes to Business account

- Statement - 30th June - £11,155.50

Parish & Community News

BSE - Quote for bus shelter

Keith Sanger - quote for bus shelter

NFALC - Agenda

NFNPA

Draft Boldre Parish Design Statement

New Forest Community Routes

Minerals & Waste Site Monitoring

Agricultural Occupancy Monitoring Cases

Enforcement Control - 3rd June

NFDC

Temp. Events Notices:

Treehouses - wedding - 24th August and 6th July

Beaulieu Abbey Church - 22nd June

Master Builders House Hotel - Food & Drink Festival - 29th and 30th June

The Barn, Leygreen Farm - 21st Birthday Party - 22nd June

Recycling Boxes

Local sun awareness campaign

776. PLANNING

Otterwood Livestock Building

Exbury Road

BPC GRANTS PERMISSION - AGREE WITH DECISION BY NFNPA

Oakdene Demolition/Replacement Dwelling

Furzey Lane

Asked for an extension of time

Peachtree House Extension

Hatchet Lane

BPC GRANTS PERMISSION - AGREE WITH DECISION BY NFNPA

777. PLANNING DECISIONS

Norris' Shop Internal & external alterations

46 High Street GRANTED

The Rings App for certificate of lawful dev for proposed extensions

Hartford Heath RAISE NO OBJECTIONS

778. QUESTION TIME

Mr. Norris mentioned times of PC meeting - should we have it earlier in the autumn?

Mrs. McCafferty said she is having problems with the website. Will put on July

Agenda. Mr. Gibbs said he would get involved.

Mrs. Shanks mentioned 2 incidents at Pig Bush and people getting stuck in the mud, involving the fire brigade and helicopter, said should we write to the NPA.

Mr. Norris said this would be best mentioned at a Quadrant meeting. Mentioned Chestnut Cottage, it seems to have been left to fall into disrepair, which should not be allowed as it is in a prominent position and in a conservation area. Is it a listed building? Feels we should write to the Estate, EH, NPA.

Mr. Knight said water was still coming from Rose Cottage - Clerk to write to Estate and ask if they have had any feedback.

Meeting closed at 9.20 a.m.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING : Wednesday 17th July 2013 at 7.30p.m. Committee Room, Beaulieu Village Hall.

PRESENT

Mr. F. Norris (Chairman), Mr. C. Knight, Mr. S. Gibbs, Mrs. C. McCafferty, Mrs. L. Shanks, PC Tilbury, Cllr. Thornber, PC Tilbury, Mrs. N. Deering (Clerk)

APOLOGIES

Mr. P. Fairweather, Mr. N. Weiss, Cllr. Vickers, Mrs. R. Pearson

763. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING

Proposed: Mr. S. Gibbs Seconded: Mrs. L. Shanks

764. MATTERS ARISING

750. Mr. Norris said he had not contacted Mrs. Green about her presentation, but had spoken to Mr. Dovey and he was pleased. Said we would do this in the autumn.

All agreed we should also make a presentation to Mrs. Cooke-Hurle.

Water still coming from Rose Cottage. Clerk to contact the Estate and ask if they had any feedback on this.

765. SIGNING OF THE AUDIT COMMISSION &

766. ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT

Proposed: Mr. Knight Seconded: Mr. Gibbs

767. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Mr. Norris - cheque for the Church

768. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None

769. HAMPHIRE COUNTY COUNCILS REPRESENTATIVES REPORT

(to include the Bell Bollards)

Cllr. Thornber congratulated Mr. Norris on his appointment as Chairman. Said he had stood aside from Leadership and has been elected to Chairman of HCC - a move from operational responsibilities to a civic and ceremonial role and chairing county council meetings. Also been reappointed to the NFNPA. Said he has been very involved with the accident that happened to Cllr. Vickers - a car went round the chicanes at speed, did not stop and hit Cllr. Vickers, turned the car round three times and hit the back of the car. Cllr. Vickers is in constant pain - this could have been a very serious accident. Said he met with highway officers to discuss various options and preferred a series of rumble strips on the main road before the Norleywood/Bull Hill crossroads. Had asked for double white lines in the middle of the road, but dept. of transport regulations does not allow this. Asking for chicanes to be made more severe. Discussed staggered crossroads, but Forestry Commission would not be happy to give up the land, but they would gain back the original land. There seems to be a problem with people estimating the speed of oncoming vehicles, they need to slow that traffic. Rumble strips would be audible and have an effect of slightly slowing traffic.

Cllr. Thornber said he has had a good look at the bell bollards, which seem as yet

unscathed and do not seem quite as intrusive as thought, but certainly not in keeping with the posts. Said he has not yet received the traffic report that was done when these were installed. Mr. Norris said he has received comments regarding the traffic lights and these are not preferred, took the fire engine 7 minutes to turnout and they caused massive queues and also

pollution levels to be considered, but in general they do not like the mix of bollards and posts. Some residents feel the posts should be removed, but residents living there want to keep them. Mr. Haas seems happy. One parishioner has been watching the lorries and said they are now aware they are there and they stop, look ahead and move over when the road is clear, to avoid clipping their wheels. Heard that a lorry reversing down the high street nearly clipped the cottage next door to the Haas' and had heard another post might be put in. Cllr. Thornber says in the long term to

press for a lorry ban, but it is going to be very difficult. Mr. Gibbs asked if we could just ban certain size lorries. Cllr. Thornber said it was not impossible, but difficult, would have to consult adjoining parish councils. Said when Mr. Montagu suggested a one way system that Denny Wood objected strongly and has to be sufficient traffic and in particular issues with pedestrians. Will look forward

to seeing the survey. Discussed Ampress Bridge. Mr. Gibbs asked about developers there, could some of the cost be put on the developers. Cllr. Thornber said what they are entitled to say to developers of housing/estates is that they must make a contribution to the infrastructure within that estate, but in terms of major roads, which is our responsibility, then do not think we can ask them. Will check with the Director of Environment.

Mr. Knight mentioned the recent cycling event and that they were stopping the traffic at Ipley coming from Marchwood. Cllr. Thornber said no one has that legal authority. Said he thought they had an agreement with the organisers that they observe the highway code. Said they are watching them carefully and the organisers know if they have continued problems we will seek a traffic prohibition order.

770. NEW FOREST DISTRICT COUNCILS REPRESENTATIVE'S REPORT

Cllr. Vickers not present

771. UPDATE FROM PC TILBURY

Reported that an energizer had been stolen from Godfreys Farm, a shed broken

into at the Hummicks. Dog bite incident at the Motor Museum, poachers at St.

Leonards, 2 thefts at Autojumble, tampering of a vehicle by the back gate of

Norris', but nothing taken. Waterside quite busy, armed robbery at Blackfield.

Stealing from cars - did operation last week overnight and this seems to have

stopped. Said Inspector Katherine Willoughby at Hythe would like to come and

meet the council. PC Tilbury will invite her to the Sept meeting.

772. 8TH COUNCILLOR

Mr. Norris said he had an email from Mr. Weiss and he did think that Christine

Dare could be good to join, but has not had a response. Christine Hills, Christine Dyke and Mike Dolbear were mentioned. Mr. Gibbs will approach Mrs. Dyke.

773. BUS SHELTER

Mr. Norris said we have 2 quotes, fabric removed is high spec roofing felt with copper foil - feels we should not put the copper foil back on as they will probably try and take it again. Quotes £800 + VAT and £400 for mineral felt. Asked how long mineral felt lasts, Mrs. McCafferty did not feel it would last very long. Mr. Norris said he will ask how long it will last and if approx. 20 years then we will go ahead.

774. CHEQUE SIGNING

Mrs. L. Shanks - £32.88

Church Flower Fund - £67.12

Playsafety Ltd - £78.00

Proposed : Mrs. McCafferty Seconded: Mr. Knight

775. CORRESPONDENCE

Email from Clare Norman re events and use of the gate. Mr. Gibbs felt it would be a good idea to ask the Estate to come in and tell us what events they are running and how many times they will need to open the gate. Mrs. Shanks felt that residents that are affected by events should be informed about them.

General

Sway Parish Council - Finance Training - 9th July - Mr. Norris said he would be attending and Mrs. Shanks will see if she is available.

Rural Services Network - Weekly Email News Digest - 28th May, 4th/11th/17th

June + Fuel Poverty June 2013 and Rural Transport May 2013, Rural

Opportunities Bulletin

HALC - e-update June 2013

Community First NF ebulletin June

Fawley Armed Forces Day - 22nd June

Community Action Hampshire - June 2013

Navitus Bay Drop in sessions

AON Insurance - renewal confirmed

Lloyds TSB - Changing signatories

- Changes to Business account

- Statement - 30th June - £11,155.50

Parish & Community News

BSE - Quote for bus shelter

Keith Sanger - quote for bus shelter

NFALC - Agenda

NFNPA

Draft Boldre Parish Design Statement

New Forest Community Routes

Minerals & Waste Site Monitoring

Agricultural Occupancy Monitoring Cases

Enforcement Control - 3rd June

NFDC

Temp. Events Notices:

Treehouses - wedding - 24th August and 6th July

Beaulieu Abbey Church - 22nd June

Master Builders House Hotel - Food & Drink Festival - 29th and 30th June

The Barn, Leygreen Farm - 21st Birthday Party - 22nd June

Recycling Boxes

Local sun awareness campaign

776. PLANNING

Otterwood Livestock Building

Exbury Road

BPC GRANTS PERMISSION - AGREE WITH DECISION BY NFNPA

Oakdene Demolition/Replacement Dwelling

Furzey Lane

Asked for an extension of time

Peachtree House Extension

Hatchet Lane

BPC GRANTS PERMISSION - AGREE WITH DECISION BY NFNPA

777. PLANNING DECISIONS

Norris' Shop Internal & external alterations

46 High Street GRANTED

The Rings App for certificate of lawful dev for proposed extensions

Hartford Heath RAISE NO OBJECTIONS

778. QUESTION TIME

Mr. Norris mentioned times of PC meeting - should we have it earlier in the autumn?

Mrs. McCafferty said she is having problems with the website. Will put on July

Agenda. Mr. Gibbs said he would get involved.

Mrs. Shanks mentioned 2 incidents at Pig Bush and people getting stuck in the mud, involving the fire brigade and helicopter, said should we write to the NPA.

Mr. Norris said this would be best mentioned at a Quadrant meeting. Mentioned Chestnut Cottage, it seems to have been left to fall into disrepair, which should not be allowed as it is in a prominent position and in a conservation area. Is it a

listed building? Feels we should write to the Estate, EH, NPA.

Mr. Knight said water was still coming from Rose Cottage - Clerk to write to Estate and ask if they have had any feedback.

Meeting closed at 9.20 a .m.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING : Wednesday 17th July 2013 at 7.30p.m. Committee Room, Beaulieu Village Hall.

v